

## CITY OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE.
WASILLA, ALASKA 99654-7091
PHONE: (907) 373-9050
FAX: (907) 373-9085

Council Memorandum No. 96-13 February 7, 1996

1

## COUNCIL MEMORANDUM No. 96-13

To:

Wasilla City Council

Through:

John C. Stein, Mayor

From:

Duane Dvorak, City Planner

Date:

February 7, 1996

Subject:

Proposal to form ad hoc committee to review Bumpus Recreation Area

design and come back to City Council with recommendations.

The following is a list of volunteers that have agreed to participate n the *ad hoc* committee to review the Bumpus Recreation Area design. The list shows the name and the individual's affiliation with a relevant interest group:

Ron Rucker Chair, Wasilla Recreation Commission Joan Matthews Secretary, Wasilla Recreation Commission John Cannon Chair, Wasilla Planning Commission Dan Kellv Member, Wasilla Planning Commission Janice Williams Director, Wasilla Youth Soccer Association Brenda Carr President, Mat-Su Softball Association Steve Glos Member, Log Cabin - All Sports Associations Wendy Yardley Member, Log Cabin - All Sports Associations Kim-Marie Walker Member, Log Cabin - All Sports Associations

The preceding committee members have been contacted by phone and have agreed to serve on the committee. Should someone not be able to participate it is expected that an alternate can attend in their place.

Council Memorandum No. 96-13 February 7, 1996

Suggested staff support and facilitation for the meeting (or meetings) may include but is not limited to the following individuals:

John C. Cooper, III Director, Museum and Recreation Services

Duane Dvorak City Planner

Burt Lent Landscape Architect
Phil Naegele District Conservationist
John Luster Mat-Su Trails Council

The public is invited to observe the proceedings of the Committee which are initially scheduled for Saturday, February 10, 1996. All meetings will be advertised as required by state law for public meetings. The public could include council members, if they wish to observe the process. It might be advisable for council members in attendance to observe only, since any final decision will have to come back to the Council for consideration.

A new ordinance will be introduced at the Feb. 12, 1996 regular Council meeting. The recommendations of the Committee can then be presented at a public hearing scheduled for Feb. 26, 1996. The public would be afforded an opportunity to comment on the recommendations at that time. It is expected that the Council, if it approves the recommendations of the Committee, will authorize and direct the preparation of a new landscape design for the site.